
 

 

 
 
 
IN THE FAIR WORK COMMISSION 
 
Matter AM2014/47 – ANNUAL LEAVE 
 
RE: DRAFT DETERMINATION WINE INDUSTRY AWARD 2010 [MA000090] 
 
Submission by the South Australian Wine Industry Association Incorporated 
 
11 July 2016 
 
 
We refer to the Draft Determination issued in this matter regarding Excessive Leave and 
make the following comments: 
 
1. There is a typographical error at proposed clause 31.11 subparagraph (i) there is a 

reference to 31.9 and we believe it should be 31.11.  This is on the assumption that the 
current clauses 31.7 (Annual Close Down) and 31.8 (Proportionate leave on termination) 
are to be renumbered 31.9 and 31.10. 
 

2. In terms of the form of the proposed clauses it would be our position that whilst we have 
no issue with what the proposed clauses achieve they are lengthy in comparison to other 
Award provision. Otherwise we have no issue with the form of the draft determinations.  

 
Sarah Hills 
Business Services Manager 
South Australian Wine Industry Association Incorporated 
E: sarah@winesa.asn.au 
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